

YSGOL TREGARTH

Tregarth, Gwynedd, LL57 4PG

Ffôn/Phone: 01248 600735 E-bost /E-Mail: lliwenhafjones@gwynedd.llyw.cymru

Pennaeth / Headteacher: Mrs. Lliwen Jones

Dear Parent/Guardian

I would like to welcome year 1 and 2 pupils to Llywelyn class. Mrs Caryl Evans will be the class teacher and Mrs Gwyneth Jones will be assisting and helping the pupils.

Class Theme

Year 1 and 2 will be focusing on the theme 'Castles and Dragons' during this half term. We will be learning about famous kings / princes, facts about castles, life in castles, costumes during this period, creating stories about dragons and much more. A visit to a Castle will be organised within the next few weeks to engage the children and learn facts.

If you have any resources / books that might reinforce the children's learning I would be most grateful if you would bring them in.

Reading

All pupils will have received a school reading folder by the end of the week, we kindly request that you read with your child every night for 10 minutes and <u>record in the reading record book</u>. Pupils to return their reading folders once they have finished their reading book.

Home Work

Year 1 and 2 pupils will have the opportunity to complete / create a piece of work that corresponds with the class theme every half term; there will be 3 to 4 different choices.

A spelling list will be sent home at the end of the week, we kindly ask you to practice reading, recognising and spelling the words with your child regularly.

Physical Education

Physical Education sessions will be scheduled on a weekly basis, every Wednesday afternoon - the focus of these sessions will be developing the children's ball skills and games during the first half term. It is necessary to ensure that your child brings suitable clothing and footwear for the sessions. Lessons will start Wednesday, September 18th onwards.

Class Dojo

In order to ensure that there is consistent communication with the school and you as parents / guardians the 'Class Dojo' will continue and will be used to communicate with you and to share photos of the children and their work. Invitations will be sent home within the next few weeks.

Thank you for your cooperation Mrs Caryl Evans